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these caucuses would unacceptably 
impair the ability of the Committee to 
reach a consensus on the matters being 
considered and would disrupt 
substantially the disposition of its 
business. Therefore, these caucuses will 
be closed to the public because of a 
determination made by the Director of 
the U.S. Office of Personnel 
Management under the provisions of 
section 10(d) of the Federal Advisory 
Committee Act (Pub. L. 92–463) and 5 
U.S.C. 552b(c)(9)(B). These caucuses 
may, depending on the issues involved, 
constitute a substantial portion of a 
meeting. 

Annually, the Chair compiles a report 
of pay issues discussed and concluded 
recommendations. These reports are 
available to the public, upon written 
request to the Committee. 

The public is invited to submit 
material in writing to the Chair on 
Federal Wage System pay matters felt to 
be deserving of the Committee’s 
attention. Additional information on 
these meetings may be obtained by 
contacting the Committee at U.S. Office 
of Personnel Management, Federal 
Prevailing Rate Advisory Committee, 
Room 5H27, 1900 E Street, NW., 
Washington, DC 20415, (202) 606–9400. 
U.S. Office of Personnel Management. 

Sheldon Friedman, 
Chairman, Federal Prevailing Rate Advisory 
Committee. 
[FR Doc. 2010–30503 Filed 12–3–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6325–49–P 

POSTAL SERVICE 

Board of Governors; Sunshine Act 
Meeting 

DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, December 7, 
2010, at 9 a.m. 

PLACE: Washington, DC, at U.S. Postal 
Service Headquarters, 475 L’Enfant 
Plaza, SW. 

STATUS: Closed. 

MATTERS TO BE CONSIDERED: Tuesday, 
December 7, at 9 a.m. (Closed) 

1. Financial Matters. 
2. Pricing. 
3. Strategic Issues. 
4. Personnel Matters and 

Compensation Issues. 
5. Governors’ Executive Session— 

Discussion of prior agenda items and 
Board Governance. 

CONTACT PERSON FOR MORE INFORMATION: 
Julie S. Moore, Secretary of the Board, 
U.S. Postal Service, 475 L’Enfant Plaza, 

SW., Washington, DC 20260–1000. 
Telephone (202) 268–4800. 

Julie S. Moore, 
Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2010–30667 Filed 12–2–10; 4:15 pm] 

BILLING CODE 7710–12–P 

OFFICE OF SCIENCE AND 
TECHNOLOGY POLICY 

Request for Public Comment on the 
Draft National Nanotechnology 
Initiative Strategy for Nanotechnology- 
Related Environmental, Health, and 
Safety Research 

AGENCY: White House Office of Science 
and Technology Policy. 
ACTION: Notice: Request for Public 
Comment. 

SUMMARY: With this notice, the White 
House Office of Science and Technology 
Policy and the Nanoscale Science, 
Engineering, and Technology 
Subcommittee of the National Science 
and Technology Council request 
comments from the public regarding the 
draft National Nanotechnology Initiative 
(NNI) Strategy for Nanotechnology- 
Related Environmental, Health, and 
Safety Research (hereafter referred to as 
‘‘draft NNI EHS strategy’’). The draft NNI 
EHS strategy is posted at http:// 
strategy.nano.gov. Comments of 
approximately one page or less in length 
(4,000 characters) are requested. This 
request will be active from December 6, 
2010, to January 6, 2011. 
DATES: Comments are invited beginning 
December 6, 2010, and must be received 
by 11:59 p.m. EST on January 6, 2011. 
ADDRESSES: Respondents are 
encouraged to register online at the NNI 
Strategy Portal at http:// 
strategy.nano.gov to post their 
comments (4,000 characters or less) as a 
response to the request for public 
comment. Alternatively, comments of 
one page in length or less may be 
submitted via e-mail to: 
nnistrategy@ostp.gov. Any information 
you provide to us may be posted online. 
Therefore, do not send any information 
that might be considered proprietary, 
personal, sensitive, or confidential. 

Overview: The National 
Nanotechnology Initiative Strategy for 
Nanotechnology-Related Environmental, 
Health, and Safety Research or ‘‘NNI 
EHS Strategy’’ helps to facilitate 
achievement of the National 
Nanotechnology Initiative vision by 
laying out guidance for agency leaders, 
program managers, and the research 
community regarding planning and 

implementation of nanotechnology EHS 
R&D investments and activities. 

The NNI is a U.S. Government R&D 
program of 25 agencies working together 
toward the common challenging vision 
of a future in which the ability to 
understand and control matter at the 
nanoscale leads to a revolution in 
technology and industry that benefits 
society. The combined, coordinated 
efforts of these agencies have 
accelerated discovery, development, 
and deployment of nanotechnology 
towards agency missions and the 
broader national interest. Established in 
2001, the NNI involves nanotechnology- 
related activities by the 25 member 
agencies, 15 of which have requested 
budgets for nanotechnology R&D for 
Fiscal Year (FY) 2011. 

The NNI is managed within the 
framework of the National Science and 
Technology Council (NSTC), the 
Cabinet-level council that coordinates 
science and technology across the 
Federal government and interfaces with 
other sectors. The Nanoscale Science, 
Engineering, and Technology (NSET) 
Subcommittee of the NSTC coordinates 
planning, budgeting, program 
implementation, and review of the NNI. 
The NSET Subcommittee is composed 
of senior representatives from agencies 
participating in the NNI (http:// 
www.nano.gov). The NSET 
Subcommittee and its Nanotechnology 
Environmental and Health Implications 
(NEHI) Working Group provide 
leadership in establishing the NNI 
environmental, health, and safety 
research agenda and in communicating 
data and information related to the 
environmental and health aspects of 
nanotechnology between NNI agencies 
and with the public. NNI activities 
support the development of the new 
tools and methods required for the 
research that will enable risk analysis 
and assist in regulatory decision- 
making. 

The NSET Subcommittee has solicited 
multiple streams of input to inform the 
development of this latest NNI EHS 
Strategy. Independent reviews of the 
NNI by the President’s Council of 
Advisors on Science and Technology 
and the National Research Council of 
the National Academies have made 
specific recommendations for improving 
the NNI EHS strategy. A series of four 
NNI workshops took place in 2009–2010 
to solicit input for this strategy: 1. 
Human & Environmental Exposure 
Assessment of Nanomaterials (details at 
http://www.nano.gov/html/meetings/ 
exposure/), 2. Nanomaterials and the 
Environment & Instrumentation, 
Metrology, and Analytical Methods 
(details at http://www.nano.gov/html/ 
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